Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

August 16, 2017
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

June 10 Cass River Clean Up – Cass City Recap
Dennis McCabe and Nancy Barrios reported that the 9th Annual Clean Up was a great success.  Approximately 40 volunteers showed up – mostly from the Cass City area.  4 miles of the river was cleaned, with the usual types of trash encountered. Several large items remain to be pulled out of the river and are being addressed.  This is a very pleasant and picturesque stretch of the river.
The 2018 clean up area has not yet been decided.  It was recommended to consider the section downstream of the 2017 section (near the Kappan property).

June 24 Paddle and Swim - Recap
Bill Zehnder reported on the 6th Annual Paddle & Swim event held Saturday morning, June 24 turned into a paddle event only because of highand fast water.  Approximately 50 paddlers launched from Vassar or Tuscola and finished at Heritage Park in Frankenmuth.  Brats and refreshements were provided by the Frankenmuth Jaycees.
Jim Hartwig presented an article regarding a Kanoe the Kazoo paddling event held annually in the Kalamazoo River.  The annual event has been held since 2003 and the 4 hour paddle location is moved and hosted by different communities every year.  This is something the CRG should consider as our water trail will be complete this year.

M-46 Launch Follow Up
Joe Toth reported that some finishing touches remain to be completed, including the kiosk signage, installing a MDOT road sign, and repairing some erosion on the walkway path.  We also want to hold a “Grand Opening” event to thank the sponsors and invite the various stakeholders.
Hoffman Park Launch

Bill Wheeler reported that the launch/park construction contract has been awarded.  Bill feels the project will still be completed this fall.
Log Jam

A large log jam has been reported to be located downstream of Bridgeport.  Bill Wheeler has begun to investigate.  We plan to have some drone photos taken to get better information on size and location.  A MDEQ permit has been issued for removal.
Frankenmuth Memorial Park Boat Launch 

Darren Kaschinske reported on the major renovation project planned for the existing boat launch.  The ramp will be slightly relocated and expanded to a two lane launch with skid pier.  New canoe/kayak launch facilities will be added as well as a handicap accessible fishing platform. 
The contract for construction has been issued and work began in July, with completion forecasted by mid-September.
NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Bill Zehnder and Brian Chapman, co-chairs of the project, reported on the status.  Current focus is updating the water trail map which now runs from the M-46 Bridge Launch downsteam to the Saginaw Wickes Pasrk Boat Launch, approximately 38 miles.
A new water trail web site is being evaluated that will include detailed descriptions of the launch sites and paddling experiences between sites.  Use of a drone to take photos and videos has also begun and the results are very exciting.

On June 9, Saginaw Bay Watershed Initiative Network (WIN) approved a grant request from the Cass River Greenway.  Funding was approved for the design and purchase of new, updated watertrail kiosk map panels, expenses for drone photos and videos, and support for the new Cass River WaterTrail web site being planned.  Thank you WIN.
On July 25, the East Central Michigan Prosperity Region (PR-5) Strategic Management Team approved a grant request from the Cass River Greenway.  Funding was approved for drone photography and web site development.  Thank You  East Central Michigan Properity Region 5 and East Michigan Council of Governments (EMCOG).
319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Management
Jim Hergott reported that the project has run into some significant issues.  A number of interested livestock owners were interested in participating in the program and proposals were submitted for funding approval.  However, all the proposals were rejected for not meeting a high enough priority by the MDEQ.
A meeting is planned with MDEQ in September which will determine the future of the program.
2017 Phragmites Plan
The Tuscola County Road Commission will once again support roadside treatment of phragmites.  We have submitted completed surveys of Vassar, Tuscola and Millington townships. Thank you Jack Opperman, John Hoornstra, Gene Suuppi and Jim Hartwig.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, November 8, 2017  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
August 16, 2017
